Dear Representative:

I am writing to you today to register my concern with the recent legislation that would change the designation of captive whitetail deer to ‘livestock,’ from wildlife, and also would transfer authority over these animals from the Missouri Department of Conservation to the Missouri Department of Agriculture.

I feel that this is a terrible idea, because captive deer have been shown to be the root cause of CWD – chronic wasting disease – infection in an overwhelming majority of the reported cases of this disease in North America.

But there is another reason why I am so opposed to this legislation.  The legislature seems to have forgotten how many needy people are fed, each year, by hunter donations from Share the Harvest.  Last year, 227,358 pounds of venison were donated to food pantries across Missouri.  The donated venison made the difference between having a serving of healthy and tasty protein on the plates of many of these people to, perhaps, having none at all.  For some getting a daily serving of healthy wild meat is really a matter of survival and the legislature, through its actions, is jeopardizing their survival and their health.

Just look at Wisconsin where, in just the past ten years, the amount of deer tagged by hunters, in the state’s CWD-endemic zone, declined by almost 100,000 animals.  If only 5-percent of those animals had been donated to Share the Harvest, and with each animal possibly yielding 30-pounds of venison, that means Wisconsin food pantry donations declined, as well, by 150,000 pounds of meat.


Please do what is right, not only for our state’s wild deer, but also for the poorest among our citizens.  Please vote ‘no’ on SB 506 and HB 1326.
Sincerely,

A Concerned Citizen 

